
 

 

9 November 2021  

Recycling Collection 

 

15 November 2021  

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 
3pm in Council Chambers 

 

Cr Tony Sachse  
President 

P: 0429 851 257 
crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Nick Gillett  

Deputy President 

P: 0427 862 060 
crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 
Cr Megan Beagley  

P: 0429 861 023 
crbeagley@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Tanya Gibson  
P: 0427 976 880 

crgibson@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Leeanne Gobbart  
P: 0429 848 042 

crgobbart@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Cr Stuart Putt  
P: 0427 862 060 

crputt@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Ian Sanders  
P: 0427 851 213 

crsanders@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

18 October 2021  

PARKS AND GARDENS OFFICER VACANCY 

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking a 

competent and enthusiastic Parks and 

Gardens Officer to provide attentive 

care for our numerous parks and 

gardens, recreation centres, fully 

grassed reticulated oval, caravan 

parks, and botanic gardens.  The job 

is based in Bencubbin and involves a 

diverse range of duties and will be 

ideal for you if you like variety in your 

work and are self motivated.   

 

A óCô class driverôs license is a minimum requirement for the position 

and remuneration is in accordance with Level 4 ð 5 of the Local 

Government Industry Award 2010, dependant on experience.  

Subsidised Shire housing may be provided and negotiated with the 

preferred applicant. 

 

Applications are now open and please contact Nadine Richmond on 08 

96851202 or admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au for a copy of the position 

description.   Applications addressed to the Chief Executive Officer can 

be emailed to admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, received by mail or 

delivered in person to the Shire office.  

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 



BUSH FIRE ACT 1954 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD  

 

All burning is restricted in the Shire of Mt Marshall from Sunday 19 September 2021 to Sunday 

31 October 2021.  During this time a Permit to Burn is required. 

 

Farmers are advised that permits will only be issued on a 

daily basis and are reminded that certain conditions are 

endorsed on the permit.  One important condition is that  

burning cannot be carried out on the day if a Very High or 

Extreme Fire  Danger has been issued.  

 

Please check BOM website for further information or contact 

your nearest Bush Fire Control Officer. 
 

Permit holders are also reminded to read the ñObligations of the permit holderò prior to burning. 

 

FIREBREAKS 

Landowners are also reminded that Firebreaks are to be constructed by Friday 1 October 2021.  

Firebreak inspections will be carried out by Shire staff and our contract Ranger. 

 

Townsite residents are reminded that this also applies to them as they are required to keep their 

properties free of flammable materials during this period.  Notices will be issued to landowners if 

their firebreaks do not comply. 

 

BURNING OF GARDEN REFUSE AND RUBBISH 

Garden refuse and rubbish may be burnt at any time, day or night, in a properly constructed 

incinerator designed to prevent the escape of sparks or burning material.   Garden refuse and 

rubbish burnt on the ground may be burnt only between the hours of 6 oôclock in the evening 

and 11 oôclock of the same day and must be completely extinguished no later than midnight on 

that day. 

 

If you are considering burning garden refuse please ensure that you do not leave the fire 

unattended and have running water available.   



HARVEST BAN INFORMATION 

The Shire of Mt Marshall has received no notification from the ABC that they will be 

broadcasting harvest bans, but we can assume they will be the same as last year.  There will be 

three tune-in times 10.05am, 12.35pm and 3.05pm.  As yet there is no information regarding 

different times over the weekend or if they will interrupt the sport. 

 

The deadline to get the harvest bans broadcast are 9.45am, 11.45am and 2.45pm. If we miss 

the deadline they will not be included until the next update. 

 

There will be just one simple announcement saying: ñDue to the risk of fire the following 

local governments have imposed a ban on harvesting and the use of any equipment that 

could potentially start a fireò and then the names of the local authorities.  Although it will not 

include ñmovement of machinery in paddocks banò please note that all bans in the Shire of 

Mt Marshall will be ñHarvest and Movement of Machinery in Paddocks Bansò. 

 

No radio station will broadcast the lifting of a harvest ban, it will be up to individual Shires to use 

their own methods. 

 

Radiowest will provide a similar service. 

 

The Shire will have besides radio, three other avenues to announce harvest bans: 

SMS -  if you are not registered for this service please contact the Shire office on 9685 1202 or 

email ro@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au.  If you have had new staff commence work for harvest please 

have them register also. 

Harvest Ban Hotline ï please note that the message bank phone number is 9487 0671. 

Facebook posts 

 

Harvest Ban Advice 

Please note that the SMS will be the first point of contact with farmers and contractors advising 

of a ban, followed by the radio and then the message bank hotline.  Please give staff time to set 

up the necessary services before seeking further information. 
 

Timing of Harvest Bans 

To avoid any unnecessary phone calls the Shire has implemented the following procedure 

regarding the lifting of Harvest Bans ð if the ban has been in place before 11.00am it will be 

reviewed, not lifted, at 3.00pm.  If the ban has been in place after 11.00am it will be lifted at 

6.00pm unless conditions deteriorate.  


